
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Concert Clarification 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resilience  Respect   Excellence   Pride 

 

I’ve had some terrific questions regarding our “Mini Concert”’. 

I will try to answer them. Please do not hesitate to phone if you have any suggestions or concerns about this 

event. 

Why are we having a little concert? Why not another big one? 

Our concert at the Mildura Arts Centre is a huge performance, requiring 

months of preparation. The organisation of this concert is mammoth. We have 

several performances, it really is a BIG week! We hire a professional dance 

teacher and choreographer, Karen Wilcock. Hiring the Arts Centre for many 

days is also a huge investment. 

Our concert is one of the biggest in the district. Schools that have such 

extravaganzas, usually have the concert every second year. BUT we decided 

that we still wanted to have a little one on the alternate year. 
 

Why the oval? Why not another venue? 

Because we need a venue at school that is big enough for 400 students and about 300 family members. Of 

course the gymnasium is way, way too small. We won’t use another venue because this needs to be a little 

concert, held at school. 
 

Why morning?  

The evenings are too hot & our last concert had to be postponed. This year we do not have a spare evening to 

change it to, if the weather was inclement. I noticed that Nichols Point P.S. was postponed last night.  

Many employers might be ok with starting work a little later on this one morning of the year, for a Primary 

School Concert, especially with 8 weeks’ notice. 
 

What happens after the concert? About 9.00am. 

Once the concert is over, parents/carers head off and the children stay at school for a normal day.  
 

Is it compulsory for the children to come? 

No, it is not.  

Of course, it would be wonderful if your children could take part. BUT if they cannot, then that’s OK too. 

Remember, this is a “little” end of year celebration.  
 

Why should we give it a try? 

Because you never know, until you try!!!!! 

If it is not a success then we won’t do it again. 
 

Remember – This little performance will only take 50 minutes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our “teeny end of year concert” 
 

 What is it? Our “mini” End of Year concert. 

 When is it? Wednesday 18th December  

 What time?  7.50 – 9.00am 

 Where is it? The School oval. 

 Breakfast can be purchased on the oval. 

 Parents/Carers can bring a rug to sit on. 

 Our end of year Christmas raffle will be drawn at the  

Conclusion of the concert 
 

 Details regarding breakfast etc will be in the newsletter over the next few weeks.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

7th November 2019 
 
Important Dates 
 
 

8th November  

 Prep 2020 Orientation (9.30am – 
1.00pm) 

 

15th November 

 Whole school assembly 

 Maths competition presentations 

 Prep 2020 Orientation (9.30am – 
1.00pm) 

 

22nd November  

 Prep 2020 Orientation (9.30am – 
1.00pm) 

 
28th November 

 Gr 6 Health information session  
 

10th & 11th December 

 Gr 6 Transition days to secondary 
school 

 
13th December 

 Gr 1/2 Homework reward 

 Gr 3/4 Homework reward  
 
18th December  

 MWPS mini school concert (7.50 – 
9.00am) 

 
20th December  
Last day Term 4 - Early dismissal 
1.30pm 
 
Mildura West Primary School 
Ninth Street 
MILDURA Vic  3500 
 

Ph:   03 5023 1336 
Fax: 03 5021 3501 
 
mildura.west.ps@edumail.vic. gov.au 
 

Maths Competition 
 

Please write the correct answer, cut out and place the 
problem in the Maths Competition Box, located next to 
lost property in the office. You can complete the 
problem as a family or individual. A winner of a $5 
canteen voucher is drawn at Friday’s assembly. Good 
luck.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NAME  ___________________________  
 
CLASS ____________________________ 
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